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May 17. 2017 
 
Mr. Jason Helgerson 
Medicaid Director, Deputy Commissioner 
Office of Health Insurance Programs 
NYS Department of Health 
Corning Tower OCP-1211 
Albany, New York 12237 
 
Dear Mr. Helgerson: 
        
The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services New York Regional Office received your request, 
dated May 15, 2017, to withdraw from consideration for approval New York State Plan 
Amendment (SPA) 11-0024B relating to a temporary rate adjustment for Samaritan Medical 
Center. The Regional Office accepts your request and is no longer processing the approval of the 
SPA. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Charlene Holzbaur at 609-882-4103 Ext 104. 
        
Sincerely, 

   
Michael Melendez, LMSW 
Associate Regional Administrator 
Division of Medicaid and Children's Health 
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